
Minutes Alford Select Board Via Zoom

July 13, 2020

Present: Charles Ketchen, Monty Green, TJ Horrigan- In Person, Peter Puciloski, Peggy Rae Henden-
Wilson, Jayne Smith- via Zoom

Meeting called to order at 7PM

Minutes of the July 2, 2020 meeting were approved unanimously.

Highway update: West Road will be closed from #157 to #181 on Friday July 17 for culvert replacement. 
Paving will happen toward the end of August. 
The 2 trees in front of the church are dying and need to be taken down.  The Church, Historical 
Commission and the Alford Garden Club will be notified before the work is done.  The Town will ask the 
Church to pay for a portion of the bill since at least one of the trees is on their property. 

Transfer Station: The Highway Department will be given a list of residents who have not gotten a sticker 
for this Fiscal Year.  After August 15th they will not be permitted to use the Transfer Station. 

BOH: Smith reports the State is not in Phase 3 Step 1. There is a quarantine advisory for people coming 
from any southern state. 
There has been no recent update from the Housatonic Valley Association on the e-coli in Alford or 
Seekonk Brook.  Smith will send signs to the Highway Department to post at the bridges of both brooks. 
The Town Clerk has asked Jayne to be on hand to help at the September 1st State Primary.
Smith reviewed with the Board a complaint she got regarding the Transfer Station being too busy and 
people not wearing masks.  She will send an email to the resident giving her other options for her 
garbage disposal. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:45 PM

Respectfully submitted
Roxanne Germain


